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August 25, 2016

Mr. Robert A. McNeil
701 N. Hwy 281, Ste. E 193
Marble Falls, Texas 78654

Reference: Notice of Levy
Dear Mr. McNeil:

We are in receipt of your correspondence dated August 22, 2016 regarding a “Notice of Levy” that we
received from the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) on August 17, 2016.

Federal Tax Regulation 301.6331-1(c) authorizes the IRS to provide depositaries (banks, savings and
loans, and similar institutions) with notices of levy either by mail or hand delivery. All depositaries are
expected to adhere to the IRS guidelines by immediately processing the levy and freezing all affected
accounts for the 21 day period as required by Internal Revenue Code Section 6332(c). This time frame
allows you to settle any dispute you may have with the IRS. As stated in our previous letter to you,
dated August 17, 2016, unless we receive a notice of release from the IRS prior to the end of the 21 day
period, we will follow the instructions on the form and remit the funds.

We acknowledge that you have a dispute with the IRS, but Lone Star Capital Bank is not involved in that
dispute. The bank has no basis to contest the levy, and we will adhere to its requirements.

Sincerely,

Danny L. Buck, President and CEO

Ralph Yzaguirre, Executive Vice President & COO
Christy McCoy, Executive Vice President & CFO
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